BROOKLYN DODGERS FOOTBALL CLUB Follow the Dodgers! REPRESENTING BROOKLYN THE NATIONAL FOOTBALL TELEPHONE TRIANGLE 5-9092 215 MONTAGUE ST. BROOKLYN 2, N.Y. May 11, 1944 Mr. Forrest C. Allen Kansas University Lawrence, Kans. Dear Mr. Allen: Permit me to thank you for your telegram in response to ours concerning your ex-players who were in the draft list. This was helpful to our management in making choices of players. It is greatly appreciated and I hope you will call on me when I can do a favor for you. Here is hoping that things will move along smoothly for you this fall during these unsettled days. Will all best personal wishes, Sincerely yours, PWC/lt